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Donna Conkling

From: Mayor

Sent: Friday, February 12, 2016 10:26 AM

To: Donna Conkling

Cc: Steve Pappalardo; Robert Cole; David Lee (dlee.trustee@gmail.com); Bill Stern; 

dpekarek@verizon.net; Marc Samwick (marc.samwick@verizon.net); Carl Finger; Matt 

Callaghan

Subject: Fw: exit at Crane Road

FYI. JM 

________________________________________ 

From: Mayor 

Sent: Friday, February 12, 2016 10:25 AM 

To: Reyna Gentin 

Cc: Steve Pappalardo; Robert Cole 

Subject: Re: exit at Crane Road 

 

Dear Mrs. Gentin -- By cc I am forwarding your email to the Village Manager and Deputy Village Manager for follow-up.  

As the Bronx River Parkway is a county road (I believe; it is certainly not a Village road), they will likely have to take this 

up with the County. 

 

I am glad you survived your experience unharmed.  My best to Pierre. 

 

Very truly yours, Jon Mark 

________________________________________ 

From: Reyna Gentin <reynagentin@optonline.net> 

Sent: Friday, February 12, 2016 8:46 AM 

To: Mayor; Police Department 

Subject: exit at Crane Road 

 

Dear Mayor and Police Commissioner: 

 

I am writing to alert you to a safety condition on the Bronx River Parkway that almost turned into a disaster for me and 

others last night.  I was returning from Edgemont at 7:00 p.m., and I was driving south on the Bronx River, intending to 

get off at the left exit onto Crane Road.  Although I am familiar with the roadway, it was very dark, and when my GPS 

told me to stay left, I mistakenly thought I had reached the exit.  I have not gone back this morning to see it in the light 

of day, but somehow when I stayed to the left and ended up driving into oncoming northbound traffic on the highway.  I 

was able to pull off onto the right side (I don't know what that area was), and avoid being hit.  There was NO SIGNAGE 

whatsoever indicating to me that I was going the wrong way or that I should not exit there.  Clearly, it was very easy to 

do, as I did it without encountering any barrier at all, and I was only fortunate that the oncoming traffic was far away 

enough to give me a chance to get out of the way. 

 

This was a horribly frightening experience.  I do not understand how there could have been no warning, given how 

simple a mistake this was to make, especially for anyone using a GPS system that may give the direction to turn a little 

bit ahead of time.  Please assure me that you will look into this matter for the safety of all. 

 

 

Reyna Gentin 

50 Baraud Road South 
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Scarsdale, New York  10583 


